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January 26, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance approving a revision of the City of Covington’s corporate boundary.  The proposed roadway annexation is within the urban growth boundary.  The boundary adjustment will extend the City’s corporate boundary to coincide with the urban growth line.  The Road Services Division supports the adjustment. 

On November 12th, 2003, the Covington City Council approved Ordinance No. 78-03.  By this means, the City Council expressed its intent to fully include within its corporate boundaries the full width of 180th Avenue SE from SE 252nd Street to SE 240th, and the full width of SE 240th Street from 180th Avenue SE to 196th Avenue SE.  A copy of the ordinance, including the legal description of the roadway annexation, is attached.  Also attached is a vicinity map showing the proposed annexation. 

Moreover, the Growth Management Act requires annexations and incorporations using a roadway as a boundary to include the entire right-of way.  This prevents situations in which roads are partially in one jurisdiction and partially in another and has worked well to reduce the number of difficult-to-maintain half streets. 

However, there remain instances where a road more properly belongs in an adjoining jurisdiction.  The road segments in question are fully within unincorporated King County, yet they abut the City of Covington.  The City wishes to acquire additional right-of-way for development occurring on the south side of Southeast 240th Street and the east side of 180th Avenue SE.  Moreover, the City has a natural interest in setting road standards that are compatible with its vision.  This ordinance would put these roadways in the City of Covington, allowing the City to acquire necessary right-of-way and to implement its own road standards.  In addition, the roadway annexation would simplify ongoing road maintenance and reduce the County’s future costs. 

If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Linda Dougherty, Division Director of the Department of Transportation’s Road Services Division, at (206) 296-6590.

I recommend that the Council adopt this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director


          Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Linda Dougherty, Division Director, Road Services Division, (RSD), DOT

Mary Coltrane, Intergovernmental Relations Coordinator, RSD, DOT

